
Appendix A 

   

 

District Councillors Report to October 2016 Parish Council Meeting. 
 
Primary School Review of Surplus Places. 
 
Unfortunately, at the cabinet meeting on 20th October, the decision was taken to commence 
a statutory consultation on the closure of Shevington Community Primary school.  
 
We are continuing to work with parents and other groups to keep this school open.  
 
Bus Service 635. 
 
Due to a number of instances of objects being thrown at buses, service 635 operated on the 
same diversion route that was used in February and March this year. Although the normal 
route was resumed on Sunday 23rd any further incidents could result in a longer term 
diversion. 
 
Please report any incidents you observe to the Police 101 telephone number. 
 
Public Payphone Removal. 
 
It is proposed to remove the payphone near the War Memorial, Shevington Lane. This is one 
of a number in the borough that BT are planning to remove due to underuse. This particular 
payphone has been used five times in the last twelve months. 
 
Any responses to the consultation should be sent to Graham Dickman at Wigan Council. 
 
Regards 
 
Mike, Paul and Damian. 


